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Letter from the Editor  

I am glad to see the next edition of the student newspaper be released and for all of you to enjoy. 

It has been a very exciting few weeks with the social, swimming carnival and the school captain 

speeches. Not to mention what’s coming up in the last few weeks of school with our slip n slide, 

presentation night and the colour splash. We are still looking for people who would like to JOIN 

our newspaper so please come and see us.  

Jessie Woolford 

Editor 



 

                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                             

 

 

 

                          

 

  

 

QUIRKY CORNER 

Encouraging note: 

"Someday, everything 

will make perfect sense. 

So, for now, laugh at the 

confusion, smile through 

the tears and keep 

reminding yourself that 

everything happens for a 

reason." 

Dad joke 

Did you hear about the 

restaurant on the moon? 

Great food, no 

atmosphere. 

Poem: 

ABCD goldfish? 

LMNO goldfish! 

OSAR goldfish! C M? 

OICD goldfish! 

Quote: 

"A smooth sea never 

made a skilful sailor." - 

Unknown 

Riddle: 

A woman is sitting in her 

hotel room when there is 

a knock at the door. She 

opened the door to see a 

man whom she had 

never seen before. He 

said "oh I'm sorry, I have 

made a mistake, I 

thought this was my 

room." He then went 

down the corridor and in 

the elevator. The woman 

went back into her room 

and phoned security. 

What made the woman 

so suspicious of the 

man? Come see Ms 

McCord or Jess for a 

$2.50 canteen voucher if 

you can get the correct 

answer.  

Crossword  

Find a Word 



COMICS 

  

Teacher of the month 

We would like to acknowledge the great work of our teachers do for us. 

 

 

Our teacher of the month for year 7 is Miss Farr. For making her lessons 

interesting and fun. 

 

 

 

Our teacher of the month for year 8 is to Miss Russel for taking us 

swimming and for making P.E fun and exciting.  

 

 

 

Our teacher of the month for year 9 is Mr Talbot for being amazing and 

making classes great. 

 



 

  

Events 

Swimming carnival; 

As you all know we had the swimming carnival on Friday the 17th last week. We started with a               

whole house pool noodle relay which, was a pretty fun start to the day. Then, we went on to 

the             -50m freestyle – 50m breaststroke –under, over relay – house boogie board relay –

50m backstroke then to finish off we had student’s vs staff relay ‘the Coasties’, Ms McCord, 

Ms Russel, Ms Elle and Ms Farr won that one. We had our normal relays then we did a cork 

toss and had free time after they had announced the winners. Congratulations to Fire for 

winning our swimming carnival. In 2nd we had Air, Earth came 3rd and in last, we had Water.it 

was a very fun and exciting day and everyone was getting in and cheering on their houses. We 

can’t wait for next year. 

Social: 

Last week on Thursday the 16th we had our Halloween social and it was 

awesome. We had our unicorn DJ Steven play some pretty cool music and we 

also had some teachers doing face painting. Majority of the students that came 

had dressed up and they looked good and some were scary!  

Here’s some feedback from some students were: 

- “The social was amazing, I had so much fun and the food was great” 

- “It was fun” 

- “ I had a great time and can’t wait for next years social” 

School captain: 

Democracy is such fun! For all year 8's and year 7's, everyone participated in a preferential vote. Eleven 

students in total tried out for the positions and all gave fantastic and inspiring speeches. It takes guts and 

courage to stand up in front of a crowd and speak. So we're all proud of those eleven students. Even though 

only four can get the positions, all eleven nominees are winners. Good luck to everyone and we look forward 

to the results as they're revealed on the upcoming presentation night. This year we have the following 

students in the running: Marley Ford, Jessie Woolford, Paniny Knight, Jailyn Dolman, Tony Nguyen, 

Seraphina Newberry, Jamie Campbell, Nikita Badenoch, Jemma Morich, Tusiga Salei and John Rankins.  

Good luck to everyone! 



 

 

Upcoming Events; Save the date!! 

Presentation night:  

Presentation Night is a wonderful event for all our students and families, this year we will be celebrating 

on Thursday 30th of November at the Alice Springs Convention Centre with a 6pm start. Please come 

along to support our wonderful students and help us celebrate their achievements that they have made 

throughout this year. We also have different showings through the night like music acts, showings of 

their different classes and the announcement of next year’s SRC and School Captians. We look forward to 

seeing you there! 

 

Slip n slide: 

For all students with 95% attendance and 4 merit cards, there is an afternoon full of fun and 

food. This will happen Friday week 9 lesson 5 and 6. Hope to see all students there as we know 

you all love your school and follow the school values every day. 

Colour splash; 

Colour Splash is on Wednesday the 13th of November. It will be $10 and it will include a t-shirt, BBQ and 

being able to run around the school as many times that you want to get heaps of COLOUR! This is a massive 

end of year fundraising event. Colour Splash is so much fun and the school even gets a fire truck and slip n 

slide mat for us when we finish each run. 


